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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents













February 13th 2020

Newsletter 3

As we end of a busy half term I would like to share a few highlights.  Last Friday the J.A.M. Club (Jesus and Me) led an Assembly re-telling the parable of the lost sheep through drama. Some of the school values were linked to the story; community, perseverance, respect and love.  The children ended the assembly with personal prayers and the distribution of a paper sheep token to remind everyone of the story.  The School Council today hosted a school community voted lunch prepared by Debbie; sausages, mashed potatoes and mixed vegetables followed by pancakes were the most popular choice for the lunch. Everyone greatly enjoyed it! This half term the children have spoken about our school values in action, whether it has been linked to an Assembly, Bible stories in RE lessons and even in the Internet Safety Day. This could be a time when you consider how the school values link to home life; do give me some examples after the half-term break.

Shortly after we return to school we will be marking the start of Lent on Wednesday 26th February. Traditionally it is a time of year that reminds us of the forty days Jesus spent in the desert, preparing for his ministry on earth where he would ultimately give himself as a sacrifice.  Lent finishes at Easter every year, so many Christians use Lent to give something up.  However, as we did last year we want to take part in forty simple acts of generosity which can together grow into actions that could make a change to our communities and, ultimately to our world.  Each class will be using a daily ‘act of kindness’ that links with our school values and attached to this newsletter is a model for a family wall chart which you may like to engage with.  Please do take time to view the website https://40acts.org.uk/for further information. 

Sponsored Readathon: Half Term

Sponsorship forms are being sent out today.  A major focus every year in the school is to encourage each child to become an enthusiastic reader for life.  All children go through the same stages but at different rates and ages, which is why reading for most children at a young age requires daily practice.  As you are aware, one of our core values is perseverance and it is vital for the children to persevere and establish a daily routine. If you choose one home learning activity to do with your child, then in my professional opinion to read daily with your child is my recommendation.  Being able to read is a life skill, and our Sponsored Readathon can help!  All children will receive additional reading books for this challenge, and they are also able to read any books from home.  The aims is for your child(ren) to read the books with an adult as independently as possible, and all children will be awarded a certificate for participation.  If your child is in Apple class then reading a book together also counts as a book read.  This is the major annual fundraiser for renewing both library and reading scheme books, and last year we raised a record-breaking £1,153.54.  Thank you in anticipation of your support.

Safer Internet Day

On Tuesday 11th February Mrs West led a whole school assembly for Safer Internet Day. Please take the opportunity to start meaningful positive conversations with your children to encourage them to share information with you if they need to. Other websites that parents may find useful are https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/ www.thinkuknow.co.uk which provides advice on a variety of online activities.  Also www.ourpact.com Is a free download for apple or android devices which parents can use to control on and off time/ blocks for apps and can block the downloading of apps. 

We have been informed that the following deadline is approaching for Clothing, Shoes, Bedding, Towels Collection for Ukraine 
Any donations need to be bagged and left in the Parish church (opposite the school) by Monday 17 Feb.  
Thank you for all your help – it will be much appreciated.
Parents Consultation Evenings: Tuesday 3rd March and Wednesday 4th March 

Appointment lists will be available in the library from Monday 24th February for each class for you to sign.

David Shepherd Assembly and Workshop: Thursday 5th March

Holly and Cherry class will be learning about Rhinos.

A message from the churchwardens:

World Day of Prayer Friday 6th March 2.00pm St John the Baptist Okewood
The service this year is compiled by the women of Zimbabwe. The theme is Rise! Take up your Mat and Walk
This same service is held worldwide on this day, making it a special event you can be a part of along, with people from all the churches in the parish, including Ewhurst Baptist Church. The service will last about 45mins with refreshments available afterwards. PLEASE COME AND JOIN US

Holly Class trip to Haslemere Museum: Thursday 12th March

The letter has gone out this week, may we kindly ask you to return the slip if you haven’t yet.

Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum: Wednesday 18th March

The letter has gone out as well, may we kindly ask you to return the slip if you haven’t yet.

Save the Date

The PTA as organising a Sports Relief Kid’s Bingo on Friday March 13th after drop-ins. More information will follow after half-term.

PE Kit

Too many children do not have a full PE kit in school (including trainers for Holly and Cherry classes).  Please make sure that next half term your child(ren) has the correct kit. It is also a good idea to check shoe sizes.  

Uniform
Can I please remind parents that fleeces are for outside use and not an alternative to a jumper or a cardigan.  A fleece is not suitable to wear in our very warm classrooms. 

Platinum Boot Challenge Half Term Update

Well done to everybody for all the creative ways your children have managed to incorporate more physical activity into their (and hopefully your) weekly routines.  It's been a really great start to our Platinum Boot Challenge, and we really appreciate all the time and effort you as parents have put into the Challenge, so please keep it up!  The Boot will be awarded to the winning class before the Easter holidays so if you have not taken part yet – or you are not sure how to get involved, please speak to any member of staff – the office can also provide you with a new pledge sheet if needed. 

Here are some great success stories to give you more inspiration or variation.  We have had children:
· Scooting, skipping and hopping to school 

· hopscotching instead of walking
· skipping from the village car park
· hopping from the car (and all the way up the hill!)
· dancing.
· Walk to the bus
Let us know what you think about having a grown-ups collection too!

New interactive whiteboards

The governors have taken the decision to invest in new interactive whiteboards in each classroom. This will greatly improve the learning opportunities for the children and teacher well-being as the whiteboards were failing to work efficiently on a regular basis.

Easter Bonnets
It’s never too early for your children to start thinking about making their Easter Bonnet for the End of Term Service on Friday 3rd April.  

Tissues

As winter is still ongoing and many children have sniffy noses we would appreciate some tissue boxes donated. Thank you very much.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer 

Headteacher

Pause for thought:

Take time to enjoy the wonderful natural environment we have

on our doorstep. Look for sign of spring.
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S Auction

Saturday 28th March 2020

The Speech Hall, Cranleigh School
Doors open 7pm

Ploughmans supper included
Tables of 6 to 8 - £120 per table

Raffle and Cash Bar

Reserve your table by emailing: governors@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
1:01483 277291




Awards


7/2/20 – Using the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Olivia		Sofia		Poppy


Headteacher’s Award


Charlie		James J		Maggie


Chloe		Oli		Dexter


Bonnie		Ellyia		Reef





13/2/20 – Individual Awards


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Freddie		Elsa		Jemima


Headteacher’s Award


Charlotte	James M		Isobel


Orlaith		Harris		Kit


Matthew	Harvey		Lara








			


		





				








The Quiz preparations are now in full swing and we wanted to encourage you to book your table early for this fun event. We have some amazing auction prizes already confirmed, including a two day ticket to The Open Golf at Sandwich, a case of exclusive wine, a week's holiday cottage in Looe and a racing experience at Goodwood Races with ITV Brough Scott to name a few - more details on the auction prizes will be sent shortly.





The booking forms will be sent out by email.








